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NOTE SUMMARY
FISCAL ANALYSIS:    INDETERMINABLE IMPACT
 NO IMPACT
 IMPACT

LEVEL(S) OF IMPACT:  
 FEDERAL LOCAL
 STATE

BUDGET UNIT(S) IMPACT: Workers’ Claims
FUND(S) IMPACT:       RESTRICTED AGENCY  FEDERAL  ROAD  GENERAL   OTHER

FISCAL SUMMARY

	FISCAL ESTIMATES
	2013-2014
	2014-2015
	2015-2016
	ANNUAL IMPACT AT FULL IMPLEMENTATION

	REVENUES
	
	
	
	

	EXPENDITURES
	
	($50,000-$75,000)
	($50,000-$75,000)
	($50,000-$75,000)

	NET EFFECT
	
	$50,000-$75,000
	$50,000-$75,000
	$50,000-$75,000


(   ) indicates a decrease/negative
MEASURE’S PURPOSE: The purpose of this measure is to gather the information necessary to create an e-mail notification system to notify employees of a cancellation in a specific business’ workers’ compensation coverage.  It also eliminates the current notification system. 
PROVISIONS/MECHANICS: Section 1 amends KRS 342.260 to add language requiring the Commissioner to promulgate administrative regulations by December 31, 2015 to establish the information necessary to create an e-mail notification system whereby a person can enter their e-mail address and receive notice of any cancellation of a specific business’ workers’ compensation coverage.  

Section 2 adds clarifying language and eliminates the current requirement for notification of a named additional insured in the case of workers’ compensation coverage being cancelled.
FISCAL EXPLANATION: Since the act only requires the promulgation of regulations to gather the information necessary to establish the e-mail notification system, not the establishment of the e-mail notification system, the fiscal impact is slightly positive.  The promulgations of regulations to gather information would cost no additional funds.  Getting rid of the current notification system the State will save $50,000 to $75,000 a year on postage, paper, and personnel.  Since the Department of Workers’ Claims is setting up a new system for their records, the Commissioner has said that in the event that they do set up a new e-mail notification system, it could be done with minimal cost and existing personnel, specifically one programmer for six months.  The savings from closing down the old system would cover the upkeep and maintenance for a new e-mail notification system. 
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